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John 13:34-35  
"A new command I give you: Love one       
another as I have loved you, so you must 
love one another. By this everyone will   
know that you are my disciples, if you love 
one   another."  

https://www.facebook.com/Palmyra5615/
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Creating a Community of Love  

February 2021 òLove Notesó 

 

 
Dear Friends, 
 
February is here. The days are getting longer and we eagerly await Spring. As I write this  
letter, I am filled with excitement about what God is already doing this year at Lordstown 
Lutheran Church.  I am praying this will be a year when we will not hold back from  
attempting extravagant new things as a church striving to do Godôs work in the world.  
Within and among us we have the power of Godôs Holy Spirit, therefore we can move  
forward boldly knowing that all things are possible for Godôs church.  
 

 As we enter the church season of Lent, God is calling us out to work in 
the fields of our communities and produce a new harvest worthy of  
Jesusô life, death and resurrection. As more of us are vaccinated and as 
our nation slowly begins to re-open, how will we, in Godôs little church, 
be a part of that celebration? How will this year be different from all 
the years before in our mission and ministry? How will you and I set 
new goals worthy of the past achievements of this church? Will we act 
out of a spirit of  abundance, knowing that God will provide whatever 

we need if we only ask? Or will we act out of a spirit of scarcity that has us simply  
maintaining what has always been?  What is your vision for the future of Lordstown  
Lutheran Church?  Will you commit with me to a holy time of prayer this Lent? 
 
As your pastor, I believe it is time to move forward with courage. God doesnôt look back on 
what might have been, and neither should we. Without a bold new vision, I fear for the future 
of Godôs little church. We are filled with talented and gifted people in our congregation and 
some of the most talented and gifted among us are no longer active  
members. But the future rests on our shoulders, active and inactive alike. 
Every one of us has a responsibility to till the soil, water the seed and  
harvest the crop. The only question that remains is what will that new 
crop be? God knows and itôs up to all of us to discern it.  
 
So, whatôs next? 
Pray, pray, pray for wisdom to discern the future of the church.  
Send me an email or a note with your new vision for the future. Without your ñvoiceò how 
can we know what God has planned?  

Increase your responsiveness and interaction with the ministry  and mission of this  
 congregation.  If we havenôt seen you in 5, 10 or 20 years, we desperately need  
 to see and hear from you now.  

     The future of Godôs church depends on ALL of us.  
 
As we celebrate the resurrection of Jesus on Easter Sunday I plan to 
celebrate what God has told you about resurrecting the ministry and  
mission of Godôs little church. Please donôt let either of us down. 
    

Love and Blessing, Pastor Kate  
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A MESSAGE FROM LORDSTOWN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

"My name is Alyssa Brookbank and I am an Intervention Specialist at  

Lordstown Elementary School. I have been teaching in Lordstown since  

August 2003 and this is the 20th year of my teaching career. 

Volunteering and serving and giving back to the community is a strong value 

that was instilled at a young age. Raised in Sharpsville,  

Pennsylvania, my parents were very active at St. Joseph's School and  

St. Joseph's School in Sharon. Once I was a teenager and allowed to become a "Volunteen" - also 

known as a "Candy Striper," I followed in my Gram's footsteps and spent about four years  

volunteering at what is now UPMC hospital in Farrell, Pennsylvania. 

 More recently, my Dad was in charge of payroll once a week for a handful of years at the  

Community Food Warehouse of Mercer County in Sharon, Pennsylvania. This is where I learned the 

benefits of a food pantry, how one operates, how beneficial and vital it is to families in need. My 

Dad volunteered one evening a week there to fill backpacks with food to send home with students 

whose families could not afford meals. As a teacher, his time and efforts meant more than words can 

express. My dad was an extremely humble man and I learned so much after he passed - all of the 

causes and charities he donated to and all of the people he did little things for (gave a ride to the 

airport for a local priest to whose parish he didn't even belong, donated his weekly paychecks back 

to the food pantry) that really were no big deal to him, yet meant the world to others. As sad as it 

was to lose my dad, hearing all of the little things he did for others inspired me to want to continue 

serving the community. 

 In March of 2020, I was asked to help spearhead the food pantry at the elementary school. 

This opportunity was tough to turn down. It is so humbling to continue carrying on the values  

instilled by my parents and Gram. With the assistance of Mr. Fredrick, Officer Harrison  

(School Resource Officer) and Mr. Zigarovich (Lordstown Elementary School Principal). Every 

Monday or Tuesday, orders were placed online through Second Harvest. On Friday mornings at 8 

a.m., I would pick the order up at Second Harvest Food Bank of the Mahoning Valley and Mr. 

Fredrick, Officer Harrison, and Mr. Zigaorvich would pitch in and fill boxes of food for families. 

Families had designated times on Fridays to pick up food, or schedule to pick food up other times 

during the week. 

Second Harvest of the Mahoning Valley is phenomenal all around, from the services they provide to 

the community to the employees and volunteers that are there to assist with distribution. It is a  

well-run and organized facility, and we are so blessed and fortunate to have such a wonderful  

organization as a staple in our community to help those in need. Purchasing food from them is   

beneficial because the cost of the food is deeply discounted - the dollars go so much further than 

they would purchasing food from any store.      Continued on next page 
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 Now that we are back in school, approximately 30 students receive a bag of snacks to bring 

home. Every week, Mr. Randy Fee (high school math teacher) and his students come to the  

elementary school to fill the bags. These bags include snacks and drinks that do not require a lot of 

preparation - from anything such as fruit bars, pudding, microwavable macaroni and cheese  

pouches, single servings of cereal, and bags of cookies, to bottles of water and juice boxes. The bags 

are delivered by DeAnna Meese (Elementary School Counselor) and me to classrooms on Thursdays 

for students to bring home. The students look forward to receiving these bags each week, as this is 

food they would not otherwise have at home. 

 On behalf of the families, students, and teachers at Lordstown Elementary School, we cannot 

thank you enough for your donations and contributions to this amazing program. It is so beneficial to 

the families and students here in our community." 

Lordstown High School  
Students fill weekend bags for 
the elementary school students 
to take home.  

Juice boxes, small water bottles, 
and fruit cups are currently  
needed for the pantry shelves.  

Recommended  
shopping lists and red bins 
for leaving your pantry  
donations are available  
beside the church parking 
lot entry doors. 

 

The  Elementary School Pantry program was started by Lordstown Lutheran  Church  
September 2019 


